MEMORANDUM

TO:  HSLI Board 

FROM:  Newsletter Committee (Joyce Pallinger and Beth Robb) 

SUBJECT:   Report 

DATE:  October 3, 2013
Since July 2013 there have been 4 posts; this amount represents a decrease compared to 11 posts during the same time period in 2012.  
There is opportunity for more regularly using the blog for news suitable to existing and prospective members, and for announcing via the organization discussion list when there is a new post on the newsletter blog.   The editors make these announcements when authoring or notified about a new posting.  If possible, automatic email alerts to editors about the new posts (not only new comments) could help establish consistent announcing on the discussion list. 
Comments on posts continued to be 100% spam.  Since this blog’s purpose is news-oriented not discussion-based, the paucity of legitimate comments may be expected. 
The editors thank Stacey Knight-Davis for her ongoing excellent technical support and contribution of entries.  
